
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, October 24, 1916. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Rankin, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of October 17th were read and 
approved. 
 

Messrs. Ashley, Laurent and Davidson appeared before the Council 
in reference to the construction of a new road over Purdy Mesa to 
the Kannah Creek intake. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, the matter of the proposed new road was referred to the 
Mayor and the Commissioner of Water and Sewers. 
 
The proof of publication of a proposed ordinance, entitled "An 
Ordinance Concerning Water Meters," was presented and read. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Vorbeck, the proof of publication was accepted and ordered placed 
on file. 

 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the proposed ordinance be taken up for final 
passage. 
 
The motion carried, and the proposed ordinance was then read by 
the Clerk. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Rankin, seconded by Commissioner Holmburg, 
that the proposed ordinance as read and entitled "An Ordinance 
Concerning Water Meters," be passed and adopted. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 

Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the 
motion carried and the proposed ordinance passed and adopted. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the ordinance just passed be numbered 255. 
 
The motion carried and it was so ordered. 
 



On motion of Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 

Rankin, the Council then adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 


